

GEORGIA LIONS CAMP, INC REPORT September 30, 2018 BY Olin C. Newby, Chairman

Many of you have forgotten that September was SEND THE KIDS TO CAMP MONTH. THE CAMP NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT TO ACCUMULATE SOME MONEY TO HELP PAY FOR THOSE CAMPERS THAT CANNOT PAY FOR THEIR CAMP EXPERIENCE.WE WOULD WELCOME ANY HELP THAT YOU CAN PROVIDE.

ALSO, I WOULD REMIND YOU ABOUT THE MEMORIAL GARDENS THAT WE HAVE AT THE CAMP. ANYONE THAT WANTS TO RECOGNIZE SOMEONE OR HAVE A MEMORIAL FOR SOMEONE CAN BUY A BRICK AND PLACE IN THE GARDENS. THE CAMP WILL REALIZE \$65.00 INCOME SINCE THE COST FOR ENGRAVING THE BRICK COST \$35.00.

THE 1976 CLUB: I AM CONTRIBUTING MY \$240.00 TO BE A MEMBER OF THIS CLUB. I AM ASKING YOU TO DO THE SAME. IF

YOU CONTRIBUTE YOU WILL BE RECOGNIZED AT LIONS DAY. IF SOMEONE WOULD LIKE TO SERVE ON THIS COMMITTEE I WOULD APPRECIATE IT. SEND ME AN EMAIL: olinnewby230@gmail.com

I THINK WE HAD A SUCCESSFUL COMMITTEE MEETINGS IN PERRY, GEORGIA ON SEPTEMBER 15. ALL OF THE COMMITTEES WERE REPRESENTATED. THE COMMITTEES WILL HAVE A FOLLOW UP MEETING ON NOVEMBER 10TH AT PERRY, GEORGIA IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE COUNCIL OF GOVERNORS AND THE LIGHTHOUSE. I WOULD HOPE THAT THE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN WOULD HAVE CONFERENCE CALL MEETINGS TO WORK ON DIFFERENT IDEAS TO PRESENT TO THE BOARD, WHICH WILL BE MEETING ON THE 10TH OF NOVEMBER IN THE AFTERNOON.

RECENTLY WE INSTALLED A NEW BULBS IN THE ACTIVITY
BUILDING AND THE DINNING HALL. THIS WAS MADE POSSIBLE
BY A GRANT GOTTEN BY CAREY VanLandingham FOR
DIFFERENT PROJECTS AT THE CAMP. THANKS TO ALL THAT HELP
THE CAMP IN SOME WAY OR THE OTHER.

I WOULD ENCOURAGE YOU TO GO LOOK AT THE WEBSITE AND SEE SOME OF THE ACTIVITIES AT THE CAMP. THE CAMP HAS A WEBSITE AND IS ON FACEBOOK.

THE BOARD IS CONSIDERING REWORKING THE STAFF COTTAGE AT THE CAMP. DISCUSSIONS ARE BEING HELD TO TEAR OUT THE INSIDE WALLS AND BATHROOMS AND MAKE THE CABIN

MORE USER FRIENDLY FOR THE CAMPERS.IF ANYONE WOULD LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE MONEY FOR THIS PROJECT THE CAMP WOULD WELCOME IT. IF YOU KNOW A COMPANY OR ORGANIZATIONS THAT WOULD LIKE TO HELP US WITH THIS PROJECT LET ME KNOW.

WE HAVE HAD SEVERAL GROUPS TO RENT THE CAMPUS FOR THEIR ACTIVITIES. WE APPRECIATE THIS. IT HAS HELPED THE CAMP IN PAYING THE BILLS.

AS YOU CAN SEE WE HAVE ACTIVITY GOING ON AT THE CAMP.WE WELCOME YOU TO COME DOWN AND VISIT THE CAMP.THE CAMP IN ACROSS THE ROAD FROM LAURA WALKER STATE PARK. IF YOU HAVE ANY COMMENTS OR SUGGESTIONS CONCERNING THE CAMP LET ME KNOW.

Thanks for all that you do to help the camp, PCC Olin Newby